Report of Meeting for the July 16, 2008 Stakeholder Meeting
1. Results of Project Comment Surveys

Mr. Richard Armstrong opened the meeting with a presentation of the results of the Project Comment Surveys that were submitted prior to the meeting. 

· A total of 14 completed surveys were returned.  

· The results were tabulated by two methods.  The first a weighted average with 10 points given to the issue of most concern down to 1 point for the issue listed No. 10 on the survey.  The second by the number of surveys a comment appeared. 
· It was stressed that all concerns are important and will be considered.  An example of this is although Construction Cost was low on the survey list according to stakeholders it is very important to ConnDOT and may weigh in on the final decision.  
· Concern was expressed by several stakeholders regarding how votes were weighted and grouped.  Mr. Armstrong explained that the survey was not meant to be scientific or an end-all tool when evaluating project concepts.  It is meant to simply show us all, in a general sense, what the group sees as the more important issues.  It was emphasized that all comments will be considered, even those that were not high in the list of concerns.


2. Overview of Route 7 projects north of the Merritt Parkway
In response to a question raised at the June 25 meeting concerning how traffic may be affected to the north, Mr. Armstrong made a presentation of the ConnDOT projects currently in design or construction on Route 7 North of the Merritt Parkway. 



Project 102-305 

· Intersection improvements at the Route 7 Ramps at Grist Mill Road
· Left turn lanes at signalized intersections on Route 7 North from Grist Mill Road to Grummond Hill Road
· From Grummond Hill Road to Route 33, a lane will be added in the southbound direction, and left turn lanes will be added at key intersections
· This project has been designed assuming traffic movements have been revised with the completion of project 102-269(Route 7 and 15 Interchange)
· The project is in final design and is anticipated to go into construction upon acquisition of environmental permits (~2010).




Projects 161-118 and 161-124
· Both of these projects in Wilton are under construction and include widening of Route 7 from 2 lanes to 4 lanes for a length of approximately 3 miles.


3. Existing Traffic and Accident Overview
Mr. Steve Ulman of Purcell Associates presented a graphic of  tabulated accident data on the Merritt Parkway at the Main Ave. interchange.

Accident Data between January 1999 and September 2004,  a period of 5 years-6 months

· Route 15 Ramps SB and NB, West of Main Ave. 104 Accidents reported or 1.58 per month

· Route 15 Ramps SB and NB, East of Main Ave., 109 Accidents reported or 1.65 per month

Accident Data between January 2004 and September 2007, a period of 3 years-9 months

· Route 15 Ramps SB and NB, West of Main Ave., 96 Accidents reported or 2.13 per month
· Route 15 Ramps SB and NB, East of Main Ave., 69 Accidents reported or 1.53 per month

Mr. Ulman noted that the accident rate at the Route 15 Ramps west of Main Avenue had increased significantly, where the accidents east of Main Avenue remained relatively constant.
A stakeholder asked what a reasonable accident rate is.  While the accident rate is presented here as accidents per month, accident rates are often assessed using accidents per million-vehicle-mile.  The accident frequency at the Main Ave. interchange is higher than what is considered acceptable.   
There was a question about the severity, types and likely cause of the accidents.  Mr. Ulman explained how poor roadway geometry in the vicinity of the ramps contributes to the types of accidents that have been observed.  The lack of acceleration and deceleration lanes on Route 15 and insufficient ramp radii of the ramps contribute to the high number of accidents.

· Rear end accidents can be expected to occur when cars on Route 15 decelerate to negotiate a ramp with poor horizontal geometry.

· Side swipe accidents can be expected to occur when high speed Route 15 attempts to avoid low speed traffic entering Route 15.

There was general discussion about how the designers review existing roadway designs and evaluate safety…

Mr. Ulman presented a graphic of projections of redistribution of traffic in the year 2030 on the proposed ramps from Route 15 SB to Route 7 NB and SB.

· 330 cars in the morning peak hour and  270 cars in the afternoon peak hour are predicted to use a proposed Route 15 SB to Route 7 NB ramp
· 580 cars in the morning peak hour and  550 cars in the afternoon peak hour are predicted to use a proposed Route 15 SB to 7 SB ramp

· 2030 Build volumes were based on actual 2006 counts projected to incorporate future desired trips
· A comparison of actual spring 2008 traffic counts was compared to 2006 traffic, and the proposed traffic counts are on target with projections

· There are 7 existing traffic signals on Main Ave. between Route 123 and the Merritt Parkway to the south, and there are also 7 traffic signals on Main Ave. north of the Parkway to Grist Mill Road

· According to the traffic projects, a total of 910 cars in the morning peak hour and 820 in the afternoon peak hour would avoid the signalized intersections on Main Ave.
· An observation was made that rerouting traffic from Main Ave. would have the benefit of minimizing congestion on Main Ave., thereby promoting its use over local neighborhood cut- throughs that are being used today.  

· A stakeholder commented that after the Route 7 connector was completed, traffic using Perry Ave. reduced substantially.

The consensus of the group is that the existing Merritt Parkway/Main Ave. interchange doesn’t function safely in the current configuration and that there is general agreement with the project’s purpose and need.

5. Review of Project Alternates
Mr. Jeff Koerner of Purcell Associates began a presentation and review of alternates that have been studied for the proposed interchanges.  A Booklet of Alternates was handed out at the June 25 meeting, and a copy of Alternative 7A was distributed to the stakeholders in this meeting.

· Alternates 1 – 6 are from a Preliminary Engineering Study that was completed in 1994.

· Alternates 1 - 6 use similar ramp geometry at the Main Ave. interchange.  Acceleration and Deceleration lanes have been lengthened and existing directional ramps are eliminated.

· Many alternates were not advanced because of excessive wetland impact.  It was asked if there is a threshold wetland impact amount that would not be acceptable. In response it was explained that wetland impacts need to be minimized wherever possible, while still meeting project objectives. 
· Several were eliminated because they required reconstruction of the existing Route 7 loop ramps to the Merritt Parkway, which at the time had recently been constructed. 

· Alternate 2 showed the most promise and was developed into Alternate 2A, which was advanced to final design as the Original Design for the project.

· Alternate 7 and 7A were discussed. Alternate 7 was presented at the 2005 public Meeting by the MPC.  Alternate 7A was an enhancement by ConnDOT.  Both alternates fail to provide acceptable weave distances at the Route 7 roundabouts.  Some stakeholders expressed the appeal of roundabouts at the Main Ave. interchange area in Alternate 7A.  Unfortunately the roundabouts at Main Ave. wouldn’t provide sufficient gaps in traffic to allow acceptable levels of operation
There was a question about the property that was the old Caldor parking lot.  It was asked how that property has affected design alternatives so far.  ConnDOT explained that the original design had ramp that would have required partial acquisition of the parcel. That ramp was to be built in the project’s second construction contract, and before the property acquisition occurred, a new development proposal was approved which dramatically increased the value of the property.  It is now a goal to avoid affecting the property because of the cost that would otherwise be incurred.  
6. Public Q/A

None was received.
It was decided to continue the presentation and discussion about project alternatives at the next meeting.  

The following was agreed to:

· ConnDOT will research the improvements that have been completed at other interchanges along the Parkway.

Before closing the meeting, there was a question, followed by a general discussion, about how the project’s design should be treated with respect to the historic standing of the Merritt Parkway. ConnDOT said because of the parkway’s historic standing, impacts need to be minimized wherever possible while meeting project needs. There will be further discussions as we evaluate project concept alternatives. The group will also have to consider and discuss pertinent regulations and guidelines for projects that affect historic sites and structures.      

7. The next stakeholder meeting is scheduled for July 29, 2008 at 7:00pm at Norwalk City Hall.  

